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Autumn Newsletter 2014
Dear Parents / Carers

The first term of every new school year always seems to fly by and this year has been no exception.  All classes are very settled into the familiar routines and expectations of school life and our new nursery and P1 children are well and truly part of the Moncreiffe school community. All classes have been very busy this term and the following Class News items give a flavour of what each class has been learning about. I hope that you will enjoy reading our news.
Nursery
We have all settled well into the Nursery routines and have been working hard this term. With the help of “Elmer” by David McKee, we have been learning a lot about shapes and colours .We enjoyed meeting our families at our Open Day. Thank you to those who took time to visit us. On In-service Day, Mrs Williamson and Mrs Ferguson, worked on our outdoor area. The children are really enjoying playing here now.
Primary 1
Primary 1 have been learning their sounds and using them to create words. We have been using magnetic letters, jelly, play dough and special pens to write with. We have also started to explore sentence writing, looking at punctuation and word order. In reading, we have been learning about the different characters and settings within stories. 

We have been exploring the apple tree and learning what lives beside the tree, the different textures of the tree and looking at the apple trees in the school grounds. We have also made apple crumble in the school kitchen, learning about weighing ingredients, kitchen safety and hygiene. Some of us really enjoyed washing up. 10 out of 15 of us loved the apple crumble! 

Primary 2
P2 have been busy learning lots of things this term. Here are some of the children’s comments about their learning.

We have learned about growing wheat and where flour comes from. We have been learning how to count up and down in 10’s and also using a 100 square. We have learned the different kinds of food which comes from different animals. We have also learned about food chains. Everyone really enjoyed our baking and eating the results when we made cakes and biscuits.
We have also finding out about ladybirds. We are all looking forward to our trip to Tesco after the October holidays as part of our farming project.
Primary 3
Primary 3 have been learning all about lifecycles of different insects. We have looked at how caterpillars turn into butterflies and how spiders look after their children. We have learned how different insects protect themselves from predators and where some of them go in the winter time. In writing, we have been learning how to use Story Mountain to make sure our stories have a beginning, middle and an end and have been making our stories more exciting using VCOP! 

*VCOP means thinking very carefully about how we use Vocabulary, Connectives, Openers and Punctuation in our writing. 
Primary 4
Primary 4 have also had a very busy start to their school year. In art, we have been using different materials to help us create pictures which show lots of feelings. During the Ryder Cup, we learnt about the history of the Ryder Cup, who started it and why it began. In November, we will be taking part in the St Andrews Day of Dance at Bells Sports Centre (details to follow after the holidays). We have been working very hard to learn all of the dances, working on our counting and remembering the steps – lots of fun!  Recently we started our mini-topic on Toys, researching in groups and working together to find out about the history of toys.
Primary 5
We have been working on giving change and calculating amounts of money. We have been learning to use paragraphs and write newspaper reports.  We have also been reading with the P1s helping them enjoy stories.  We taught the whole school the “Welcome Everybody” song in assembly.

We have been studying Gangsta Granny by David Walliams and have been thoroughly enjoying the book. In the week of the Ryder Cup we found out about what the Ryder Cup is and calculated the number of drinks and refreshments that may be needed.  We planned, budgeted and baked for our own Ryder Cup party.  We are practicing our golf skills in PE.

Thank you to Mrs. Lidstone who is once again helping us all to learn to play the recorder. 

Primary 6
On Monday 22nd September, we went to the Junior Ryder Cup which was held at Blairgowrie Golf Club. All the P6’s in Perth and Kinross went to the Junior Ryder Cup. We all got a T-Shirt and a cap, which we also got signed by the Junior golfers. We got to do activities to do with golf and some people got interviewed for the Courier newspaper. When we got back we did a poem about the things we saw and what it was like. We also did some website activities. We had to design golfer’s outfits and find out facts about a top 10 golf course in the world. We researched animals that might live on the golf course and then we made a puppet from different materials that lived on the course. After that we wrote what our puppet might say.

We have also been working with P7 and Mr. Iain McIntosh in preparation for the William Soutar Poetry Competition which was held on Friday 3rd October at the William Soutar House in Wilson Street. We all learned to recite our poems very well and Mr. McIntosh helped the teachers to choose the best five pupils to go forward to the competition. Well done to Cara Collin, Doug Yellowley, Hannah Scarborough and Sheridan Leslie went along with Joseph Devine from P7 to represent the school.

We have been studying a class novel, as our Interdisciplinary Topic this term, called “Tim Defender of the Earth” By Sam Enthoven and have started to make our own “DIM – Dinosaur Improved Models” inspired by our work on the novel and what we have been learning about electricity. 

In maths, we have been learning about Place Value, including decimals to two places and building on our work on addition and subtraction. In health, we have been learning about different cuts of meat from cows, pigs and sheep and have been cooking with meat in school. 

Primary 7
P7 have recently been involved in the William Soutar Bairnrhymes competition, which takes place each year between local primary schools. The children practiced their poems and recited them in front of their peers and Mr. McIntosh from the William Soutar Society. Eventually five children from P6 and P7 were chosen to represent our school against Kinnoull, Craigie and Strathallan schools. Unfortunately we did not win the competition but the children gave accomplished and confident performances and were a credit to the school. P7 will also be taking part in the Scottish Game and Welfare Trust annual art competition. The children have been learning techniques to improve their drawing skills and the final sketches for the competition will be completed this week.

Well done also to P7s who completed their John Muir Award as a part of their Nethybridge Outdoor Learning week in August. They have all received a certificate to recognise their achievement and have each made a photo CD compilation to take home.

Our House groups
On Wednesday 24th September, the Primary 1s came along to our special ‘House Assembly’ to see which house they would belong to. The ‘Sorting Hat’ helped to put the new P1s into the Dragons, Knights, Jesters or Wizards. Everyone has been aiming to earn House Points through helping each other and trying hard in all aspects of school life. We will count up the points on Friday 10th October to see which house will get a special treat in our mini-competition to get our Houses up and running this year.
Harvest Assembly with Rev Carolann Erskine – Thursday 30th October at 9.15
As a part of our Harvest Thanksgiving Assembly, we will be taking time to reflect upon where our food comes from and think about those who are less fortunate. As a part of this, we will collect food items in school to give to the Perth Foodbank collection on the first week back after the holidays. If you are able to, please could you send your child small, non-perishable items e.g. tins of beans or soup which can be given to the Foodbank. Items can be brought into school at any point on the first week back after the holidays. Thank you, in advance, for your support.
Moncreiffe Parent Council & Friends of Moncreiffe News
We have already had our first meetings in the last few weeks and a busy year lies ahead. The diary dates to Christmas are in the calendar below.
Parent Council Meeting and AGM

Monday 3 November 6.30-8.00 pm

All parents and carers of children at Moncreiffe Primary School and Nursery will be welcome at our next Parent Council meeting. Nick Kourie from ‘Enjoy-a-ball’ will run a parallel session in the school hall for accompanying children – this is free of charge but numbers will be limited, so please email Ali Karley (ajk9@mail2world.com) to indicate whether you would like your children to attend the Enjoy-a-ball session while you join us at meeting.

Many thanks to all those who have volunteered to serve this year, and to those who have put their names forward as willing helpers at events and so on.  The Parent Council is keen to see if there are ways that can help parents / carers to attend evening Parent Council meetings and reduce barriers such as finding childcare. `
The first pupil event of the year has been lined up.  It is the ever popular Halloween Party taking place on Thursday 30th October. Please note the change from the original date of the 31st which was clashing with community events and a St Johnstone game! 
Notes went home in school bags on Monday 6th October with times and tear off slips. Please get in touch with school if you need another one sent home.
Peel2Save vouchers will be for sale again after the October holidays - details to come. If you would like a Peel2Save voucher book before the holidays, please contact Mrs Sue Terras directly on 07786735686. Voucher books costing £10, with £5 going to school funds, have many local savings which may be of use during the holidays.
Please note that the Christmas Cards for Schools order forms will come home with your child tomorrow. The orders need to be returned to school by Wednesday 29th October.
Parent Teacher Contact
Parent Contact meeting will be held on Tuesday 18th November 2014 (6.00 – 8.30) and Wednesday 19th November 2015 (3.30 – 6.00). Appointment times will be organized by school on the first week back after the October break.
And finally, I hope that all children and families have a super October break and look forward to continuing to develop our partnership in learning and teaching next term.

Please see the updated calendar below for events happening in school next term.
Fiona Carruthers
Headteacher
08.10.14
	October
	

	Mon 27
	Term begins

	Tues 28
	FrOM Meeting 7.00pm

	Thurs 30
	Harvest Assembly – Food donation to Foodbank

	Thurs 30
	Halloween Parties – please see note for class times

	November 
	

	Mon 3
	Poppy Week – Poppies for sale in school

	Mon 3
	Parent Council AGM 6.30 pm - 8.00pm

	Tues 11
	Rag Bag collection

	Thurs 13
	Children in Need        P4 St Andrew’s Day of Dance

	Fri 14
	In-Service Day

	Mon 17
	Nursery Consultation week

	Tues 18
	Parent Contact 6.00 pm - 8.30pm

	Wed 19
	Parent Contact 3.30 pm - 6.00pm

	Fri 21
	P7 Citizenship Day at Perth High

	Mon 24
	Nursery Consultation week

	Tues 25
	FrOM Meeting 7.00 pm - 9.00 pm

	Wed 26
	Scottish Book Week   Book sale in school  until 3rd December

	Thurs 27
	P5 Assembly

	Fri 28
	FrOM Pamper night

	December
	

	Wed 3 
	FrOM Meeting 7.00 pm - 9.00 pm

	Sat 6
	School Fayre 

	Wed 10
	School Christmas Lunch

	Thurs 11
	P4 Assembly

	Mon 15
	School Concert - performances 2.15 pm and 6.00 pm   More details to follow.

	Fri 12
	Nursery Parties

	Wed 17
	Christmas Parties P1 –P7

	Thurs 18
	Christmas Church Service 1.45 pm

	Fri 19
	Term ends 12.00 noon
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